
BAGULIN BIBLE BAPTIST CHURCH 

SUYO, BAGULIN, LA UNION 

2512, PHILIPPINES 

 

Dear Brethren in Christ, 

 Greetings in Christ’s most Precious Name! 

 First, I would like to extend my deepest apologies for not being able to write to you for 

a long while. We have been busy ever since the half of 2024, wherein we continued our 

Church Project together with the events held in the church and our children whom we rely on 

in sending you our letter has prior commitments. 

 We would like to let you know, that by God’s grace and through your continuous 

prayer, we have reached another year of serving our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ. Are Church 

Services has always been regular as well as the Sunday School for children, we had adjusted our 

Sunday Afternoon Service at 2:00pm so that those brethren do not need to go home for lunch 

and for them not to go home late in the afternoon, we take our lunch at the church and then 

continue our Sunday Service. We had to move our Prayer Meeting at 5pm, to make sure that 

those who are studying and as well as those who are working can also attend.  

 Last year, we lost one of the oldest members our church has ever had, Sis. Nemia. God 

has already called her home, leaving us an inspiring life and a persistent prayer request. I can 

always recall every Prayer Meeting she was with us, on how she had longed for her family to be 

joining her inside the Church and serving God. So even though she was not with us anymore, 

we still pray for the salvation of her family. I together with the Pastors here in Bagulin, were 

thankful that her family allowed us to preach God’s Word during the wake up until the burial 

and we do pray that the Word of God they have heard will resound in their hearts. We might 

have lost a sister, but we’ve gain brethren.  Families from our Bible Study has been consistently 

attending our Sunday Services and we have no one to thank but God.  

 Last month, December 2024, we were able to hold our Church Anniversary. If I were 

to look back from where I started, I would not even see that we could go this far in serving 

God, the only thing I can see was God’s grace, mercy, and love that held us most importantly 

amid the trials in life. We pray that we be more faithful the following years to come, be more 

active in doing His will and be healthier to be striving to work in God’s field. As of December 

2024, our Church have been supporting 4 Local missionaries around the Philippines, and by 

this January, we will be adding one more. We pray that although we won’t be able to send out 

some missionaries, may we support them in prayers as well as in their finances, and may we 

continue in doing so, by God’s grace.  

 December also was the time of bitter-sweet moments. Our pianist and choir director, 

Sis. Evelyn has gotten married to a Pastor, their wedding was also held in our Church so it has 

also made us busy after our Church Anniversary. It was a success all thanks to God. We were 

happy but at the same time sad, we had to let her go just like her parents letting her go and be 

with her husband. The teens who are studying had to juggle their time in practicing their pieces 

as well as making their assignment to fill in the position Sis. Evelyn has left. We do pray that 

these 3 teens; Marvelous, Ezra, and Shirah, do not tire out and that they would grow to love 

doing it for the Lord. There was this instance that we had to wait for them to come back from 

school to start our Prayer Meeting, for their school has been holding them out even after 5pm 

for their roles in their school’s newspaper. 



 Last Sunday was our Church’s Thanksgiving. I was blessed that almost everyone in our 

Church stood up and shared testimonies on how God has and have been working in their lives. 

It was such a blessing to listen how God has worked in the lives of our brethren, and how 

thankful the brethren are. And right this month, after the long holidays, we are to resume our 

church project. 

 Thank you so much brethren for your unending support through prayer and finances. 

Please do continue to pray for us as we do for you also. God Bless! 

 

PRAYER REQUESTS: 

 Wisdom to lead and to preach 

 Needs for the continuous Church Project (Parsonage) 

 My Son, Genesis 

 More brethren to be involved in God’s ministry 

 More souls to be saved 

 Peaceful election this coming May 2025 

         

 

         Your Missionary, 

                 Pedrito P. Pulmano 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Here are some pictures some of the members and our visitors have taken all throughout the 

past few months. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                The BBBC members together with Sis. Evelyn and Ptr. Guibes.  



OUR CHURCH ANNIVERSARY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Some of the Bagulin Bible Baptist Church Members together with our Guest Speaker and his 

wife. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Visitors: Pastor and Wife 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


